

Sanpete County Special Service District #2
(Fire District)
04/13/2026

Present: Nick Lyon, Sterling; Zack Jensen, Mayfield; Elliot Anderson, Manti; Rex Christensen, Moroni; Todd Robinson, Fountain Green; Jed Hansen, Centerfield, Sam Draper, Mt. Pleasant; Kelbey Nay, Gunnison; Jay Bartholomew, Fayette; Salvador Cruz, Ephraim; Jeffrey Cox, Fairview; Scott Bartholomew, County; Shad Hardy, Spring City; Kallen Cox, Fairview; Troy Russell, IFVD

Others: Max Lewis, FFSL; Daniel Gallegos, UFRA; AJ Mower; Stacey Lyon, Treasurer; Ashlyn Sunderland, Secretary

Zack welcomes everyone to the April 13, 2026 fire district meeting. Did everyone get a chance to go over the minutes from last month? Motion to accept the minutes made by Scott Bartholomew, seconded by Elliot Anderson, all in favor, motion passed. Votes were cast as follows: Aye; Nick Lyon, Zack Jensen, Elliot Anderson, Rex Christensen, Todd Robinson, Jed Hansen, Sam Draper, Kelbey Nay, Jay Bartholomew, Salvador Cruz, Jeffrey Cox, Scott Bartholomew, Shad Hardy, Kallen Cox

Zack says we will wait and see if Stacey comes, going to push finances back.

Zack says so the purchase of a hose tester pump, I had Ashlyn put that on there, Erick recommends that we don't hose test with all these new engines we are getting. Zack and Jed had just thought about getting a hose tester for the county. Sam asks where the one we had is, Zack says he had no idea we had one, Sam says the county had bought one years ago, Fountain Green has one and will double check if it's the county's or not. Jeff Cox kind of leans towards thinking every department should have one, if you go through all of your hoses as often as ISO wants you too, there is no way you can share one hose tester through the whole county, you would have to test every length every year. Zack says the two bids he got back were \$3500 and \$3800. Jeff says if we already have two or three in the county only need to buy eight more, then every department would have their own hose test. Nick brings up, could do one between Gunnison and Sterling, and Ephraim and Manti. Sam is just going to buy his own others could too. Jeff just thinks for some of these departments it's harder for them to purchase these things, makes a difference with them. Jeff says maybe buy four for the district and share those between the stations. Zack suggests if there are already two in the north end why not buy two for the south. Jeff Cox makes a motion to buy two more hose testers, one for the central part of the county one for the south end, Nick Lyon seconds, Jed Hansen abstains, Sam Draper opposes, rest are in favor, motion passed. Votes were cast as follows: Aye; Nick Lyon, Zack Jensen, Elliot Anderson, Rex Christensen, Todd Robinson, Kelbey Nay, Jay Bartholomew, Salvador Cruz, Jeffrey Cox, Scott Bartholomew, Shad Hardy, Kallen Cox; on Nay, Sam Draper; Jed Hansen abstains his vote

Zack goes ahead with the bid then, LN Curtis was \$3,564 and Jed was \$3,869 so \$300 more for Jed's and they do include shipping, same exact machine. Zacks thought was is your

department has special fittings they can buy the fittings. These come with the 4" and 3/4" and a half. So to do your 2" you would have to get a fitting to go up to it, and then one for the LEH. Jeff already has an adapter that goes to 2". Jeff says you are supposed to test every inch of hose you have above 1" according to ISO. Elliot says that \$300 is pretty close, LN Curtis is good but it's always good to work with Jed, always helping me out and the departments, So Elliot Anderson makes a motion to go with Jed's bid, seconded by Todd Robinson, all in favor, motion passed, Jed abstains his vote. Votes were cast as follows: Aye; Nick Lyon, Zack Jensen, Elliot Anderson, Rex Christensen, Todd Robinson, Jed Hansen, Sam Draper, Kelbey Nay, Jay Bartholomew, Salvador Cruz, Jeffrey Cox, Scott Bartholomew, Shad Hardy, Kallen Cox Zack asks what the feeling is on the fittings? Jeff says we should really buy a couple 2" fittings. Jed says it's the fittings that go to the LEH that get pricey and then those have to have a cap as well and that's probably \$100. Zack asks; so buy two fittings for each pump? and the caps, those are a must too. Jeds got that down.

AJ Mower is present, running for county commissioner, just wanted to come out and say thank you for everything everyone has done, came to introduce myself, I am from Fairview, 6th generation farmer, I will attend these meetings and be your voice, and support you if elected. Just ask for your consideration for commissioner and would like to thank commissioner Bartholomew and all the work he has done for this county and district. Thank you for your time tonight. Zack thanks AJ for coming tonight, he does have some big shoes to fill for Scott, has done a lot of work for us, Scott has been a valuable asset to this table, all the work does not go unnoticed.

Neil is present, he is playing phone tag with ESO, once we talk to each other we should be good to go, once he turns that server on can come help with that, it's pretty simple, when you open ESO it will say you have a transfer waiting.. Zack asks with all this time the new ESO wants is that something you guys are capable of capturing? Neil says yes just getting his people to click through everything, can't do the individual trucks, that would be a lot of work and feel my CAD up pretty fast. Asks if they will need those individual trucks, Jed says it is on the NERIS report but it is not required. Times we have are, call time, page time, in route time, arrival time, and cleared time. If you jump the gun once they click that transfer button you get no more times after that. You all know its station and number or stat 6, that's what we put in. Zack says we appreciate you coming, Thank you.

UFRA: Daniel is present, so fire one class we have going on, got Gunnison all scheduled for props for regional next year. If you have instructors or certifiers for UFRA they have their annual seminar they have to attend on April 27 and 29 between 10-12 and April 30th 6-8 at night, just make sure you have them log on for those two hours and sit through it. Still waiting for Chief Anderson, talked about an ARFF class, that's mostly Ephraim. Get that to me. Fire one, UFRA maximum number is down to 20, originally signed up 24 with the thought that some would pull out, but 29 kids showed up, that is awesome but we had to axe a majority of them, did get permission to throw another class in the calendar. could do one at the end of October has to be done with it before the end of January so hopefully we can do that. Sam says he had two guys

registered, has never had this happen before for him, they had changed their work schedule to be available for this, and they were kicked out of it saying they weren't registered, they showed emails back in March. Daniel says there was another kid who was going to miss 44 hours so we dropped him, and you can't miss those props. Made a list of everyone who volunteered to drop out and going to make sure they have priority for the next one, sent them emails saying he has their information. So if someone is willing to host again would love to throw another one for Sanpete. Jeff says if Ephraim can't host Fairview would be happy to. Said they got sent back Friday, Daniel is not sure about those. Daniel says they haven't missed much yet so they can join again, if you want them to jump back in send that to me and I will put them on the roster. 20 is the number though sorry we had to cut that many, but we will get that other class scheduled for you guys. Jeff would say yes in October, Nick says January or February would work better for his folks. Jed thinks if we could start sometime in January and then got rolling with the props in February. Jeff says getting instructors that week in January would be difficult anyways because of fire school. Ok, Daniel will look into starting in January then. Do not have an instructor for this weekend so me and the lead instructor will figure something out, might move it to the weekend after and cancel this class so we will have to make up eight hours somewhere, will let you know. unless students agree on it won't be adding a day just increasing a day. Sam says to maybe stop what happened in the future, keep two slots open for each department, thinking it will save a lot of discontent. Elliot says it will be easier to promote those spots too. Zack thinks when we schedule it out we can be more organized with it, think every department should be represented, should all get two spots. Jeff says if we can have someone who would be in charge of the roster and get a hold of each department to get those two spots, and give them out if they don't want them. Zack says if we can mitigate it from happening again though it would be best, need to be a little better organized next time. Daniel asks if there is anything else or classes anyone wants. Zack says we appreciate it, thank you.

Fire Warden: Max is present, the Last of the refreshers is tomorrow at the Indianola fire station at 6, so whoever can make it that is where we will be. Wanted to bring up as a whole that we need to get our experience record updated, needs to be submitted into IQS, even from this last season get on that sheet and send that to me, so we can keep you guys current. Remember you do need to do it once every 3 years. The s211 class, so far only had 3 people sign up for it, did anyone not see the flyer in the email? It's in two weeks. April 28-30, we are utilizing engine academy for that, so you will need to sign up for that if you do the 211. Only had 3 people sign up for the engine academy as well. Hoping to get an idea of the majority of the people and get a location off that but since we only have 3 it's kind of hard, two from Indianola and one from Manti. Could have it in Manti. That works with Elliot, will plan on that and send that out to everyone so we are all on the same page. We will be having lunch and dinner there. Going to give out some awards to top student and top company and top department. Will have some breakfast stuff because it's starting earlier, just a heads up on that. Still need to get out a flyer for the s112 which is May 20-23, thinking there is a lot of interest in that, going to try and limit it to 3 people per station so if you can limit that in your stations and figure out who you want. The 131 class, are going to have two different classes one in Nephi April 27-28 at 6 and then Richfield April 22-24 also at 6. That is all I have unless you have any questions. Zack thanks

Max for his time.

Misc.: Elliot has one thing that was brought to his attention, all the LDS churches are rekeying their buildings, going to some kind of app, might need to get with a representative on that cause your key won't work sounds like they are coming this way. Salvador says Ephraim's truck is supposed to be to Salt Lake tomorrow. Zack says we should start seeing those before too long then.

Finances: Zack starts on the finances and says Jeff's bill came in for \$372,107, he came in well, so Stacey will be getting that paid after approval. Ephraim came pretty close to what they were allowed to spend hope the other four are the same. Scott brings up he loses his position on the CIB board in December, already been one that's changed, there is another going to be changed next month, so going to have a completely new CIB board, just saying as these trucks come in might want to take a picture of it and send a nice little thank you. Stacey says they are actually requiring pictures. Zack's thought was getting them all here at district once they are all here and take pictures of all five of them together.

Before Stacey starts Zack would like to bring up Stacey won at the convention so we will be keeping her around. Stacey would like to give a shout out to all the fire guys who showed out and for your support, overwhelmed with the amount of support. Zack says we are very appreciative of all you do.

Stacey has an invoice from Jed to Firefighter supply for \$14,492.80 for Indianola and Gunnison brush trucks, have our Rocky Mountain Power for \$3,375, and then Jeff handed me a bill for fire protection for the new manuals \$2,387.04

PTIF: \$1,623,491.91

Checking: \$201,976.85

collections are holding trend so those are good too. Zack says we bought the 8 books so we are good for the upcoming, we didn't buy 7s this time we got the 8s that way they are good for a few years until theft change again, Ephraim will house them, we got 24, he was going to label them so we knew they are the districts. It is a reimbursement he paid with his credit card, Jeff Cox makes a motion to approve finances and bills as presented seconded by Jay Bartholomew, all in favor, motion passed. Votes were cast as follows: Aye; Nick Lyon, Zack Jensen, Elliot Anderson, Rex Christensen, Todd Robinson, Jed Hansen, Sam Draper, Kelbey Nay, Jay Bartholomew, Salvador Cruz, Jeffrey Cox, Scott Bartholomew, Shad Hardy, Kallen Cox

Troy asks if we have an ETA on trucks? Zack says the original plan was hopefully the end of May for brush trucks. Troy says I-Four was asking about decals so just wondering.

Motion to adjourn made by Nick Lyon, seconded by Jeff Cox, all in favor, motion passed. Votes were cast as follows: Aye; Nick Lyon, Zack Jensen, Elliot Anderson, Rex Christensen, Todd

Robinson, Jed Hansen, Sam Draper, Kelbey Nay, Jay Bartholomew, Salvador Cruz, Jeffrey Cox,
Scott Bartholomew, Shad Hardy, Kallen Cox